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Committee Meeting

Tuesday 12th January 2010
Present: Mark Wyer (Chairman), Shaun Aldous, Tim Butler, Mandy Cook, Dave Copland, Neil Pears, Chris Reed, Dave Triggs, Pete Whelan and guest Nathan Miller.

MINUTES

1. Apologies. These were received from Bob Hayward and Steve Grimwood
2. Notes of previous meeting held on 13th October 2009. These were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


3. Matters Arising: 
Steve Grimwood is asked to liaise with Bob Hayward regarding the information needed to complete the Awards for All bid.

4. Review of events Discussion on feedback following receipt of the Commissaires report.
· Amis-Velo Hillyfields Cross: Difficulty was experienced due to the length of the opening lap the Youth riders had to be started half way through the vets field rather than the preferred start once the whole vets field had completed a lap. This was resolved in time for the Interbike event.

· National Trophy Round 3 - Ipswich: No problems known.

· Colchester Rovers Mistley Cross: Comments were received regarding improvements that could be made to the design of the course and the difficulties around car parking and in particular the need to retain access for emergency vehicles.
· Redgrave Cross: Concerns expressed at the lack of clear separation of riders where there was two way riding. It was suggested that the under 12’s course could benefit from modification to make it more interesting/challenging perhaps using the road.
· Davy Down Cross: no problems.

· Hempton Cross: One rider was penalised for a pit violation.
· Regional Championships - Foxhall: It was noted that there were complaints from Members of the public regarding riders using the fence as a toilet. Guidance to be issued to all riders.
· Broome Heath Scramble: No issues apart from a lack of tape on one part of the course.

· Interbike Cross:  It was noted that the Commissaire report had not been received but concerns were expressed at the process for the start of the main event which was not in accordance with normal league process. This was commended as a good event which only changed to a Category A race after publication of the handbook. Nathan Miller expressed his ideas for potential course improvements which he felt could include an additional dismount. It was felt that advertising this as a Cat A at the start of season would encourage a larger field of top riders.
Chris Reed commented on the lack of /use of lap boards at a number of events.

5.
End of season Team event and prize presentation. Mark Wyer would be speaking to Maldon CC as the supporting Club and re-arranging the Team Event for 31st January or 14th February 2010 with 31st January as the preferred date. 


6.
Ron Hunt Award. Mark referred to his email dated 5th January 2010 and asked each Member of the Committee to inform him of their preferences. Mark as Chair to invite Joan Hunt to present the award. Tim outlined the proposed list of prizes.
TB to remind Sophie, the winner of the award last year, to return the trophy.
7.
ECXA Action Plan. The Committee discussed the main proposals contained in the draft Action Plan which Mark Wyer had emailed and which he proposed be presented to the AGM for discussion.

Arising out of the discussion on the action plan:

· Tim put forward his proposal for the vet 50+ category to be included in the vets race;

· Mark Wyer put forward the proposal within the action plan that the league should revert to a four race format as follows:

(a) Youths race, (b) under 12’s, (c) Seniors (to include Elite Vets 40+, Juniors) and (d) Vets (to include 50+ Vets and Women).
Following discussion it was agreed to put forward the four race structure at the AGM but to modify this to an A race (Seniors, Elite Vets 40+ and Juniors) and a B race (Vets 50+, Women, non elite Vets 40+ and novice seniors and juniors judged to be likely to be lapped 2 or three times if they rode the senior event; David T to add to AGM agenda.
· In running through the action plan it was noted that there was a lot to action before the new race format and some of the ideas could come to fruition in particular additional officials and funding would be required.

· Regarding the broad objectives Tim agreed to look at past numbers of participation and to recommend some targets for the action plan. 
· Agreed to build into the action plan consideration of payments for officials to offset their costs in getting to an event. Mark to action.


7.
U12/Youth/Junior Development. It was noted that James Price had stated his wish to step down from the Committee. Mark discussed his ideas for perhaps getting together with the coaches in five or six of those Clubs with a Youth Coaching programme with a view to sharing some ideas. Mark to action.


8.
Commissaire Issues. It was felt that new commissaires and any commissaries not experienced in cross be invited to shadow a commissaire at one or more of our events to ensure consistency and understanding. Pete W agreed to arrange commissaire training Late Feb/March this year and to build in the need for buddying to learn from experience.

Commissiares responsibility to check the size of the pit areas before the race and ensure they are adequate. PW to advise commissaries.

9. AGM Sunday 24th January 2010

The Committee went through the proposals for the AGM, a number of which were supported within the action plan. Others were felt to be difficult or impractical or would require additional resources. The following comments arise from the Committee discussion:

· That a non-drinking rule comes in after November – comment: This would require a national rule change.
· Move the start time of the vets race to later – comment: This may happen due to possibly having four events.
· Restrict the gridding of races to three rows of 8; – with Chris’ agreement this proposal was amended to four rows of 8 or half the field subject to the commissaire’s discretion.
· Prize money to be looked at - – comment: a review is planned.
· Women’s prize – its was agreed that as a principle the league should work towards offering the first women the same prize money as the first man but recognising this needed careful evaluation.
· Size of pits to be looked at – comment: Agreed inadequate in many events suggest at least 30 metres in length.
· Events to be held on the same day as National events: – comment: same weekend already exists but depends of future expansion plans and the number of officials coming forward.
· Avoid clashes with the London league: – comment: down to organisers
· Allow two events on the same W/E as long as they are geographically opposed: – comment: again part of future expansion plans.
Election of officers: 

As before except Shaun volunteered to consider taking on role of press co-ordinator and

Chris Reed agreed to look at taking on Event Co-ordinator post from Mandy Cook.

Mandy to take on post as Women’s rider representative. David T to amend AGM agenda with above changes.
9. AOB: None
10. Date of Next Meeting – 7.30pm 23rd February 2010 at Tim Butler’s. All to note.
The meeting closed at 9.55pm.

M Wyer

Chairman
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